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Pictures: Friendz Camp

Friendz Camp

The big event this month has been the i-girlz Friendz Camp at Lakes 
Ranch Camp near Rotorua. Stu had received registrations from 74 
girls and leaders at last count. You can find heaps of photos of the 
campers having a wild and wet time at the following link:

http://www.flickr.com/photos/106283134@N05/

Thanks to Belinda from Omokoroa i-girlz for posting these.



IFG Ministry Team
Contact Details:

Christine Brunt
christinebrunt@clear.net.nz
021 651 180

Jennifer Box
boxes@es.co.nz
021 277 3232

Charmayne Johnstone 
charmayne@clear.net.nz
027 274 0601

More Games

Attached is a new games book from Andrea at Omokoroa which 
comes complete with an index advising whether the games are    
outdoor, indoor, active, messy, or do not require any equipment. It is 
an awesome resource. Thank you so much, Andrea, for sharing this.

National Fees - Fourth Instalment

Because it is going to be a particularly busy time for us all between 
now and the end of the year we will not be asking you to send in 
your stats for Term 4, rather we will base the fees on your Term 3 
stats. However, if you have a large variance in numbers and want to 
have fees based on Term 4 stats please contact Sue at the Support 
Centre.

Promotional DVD 

The video guys were at the camp and will also 
be doing further filming in studio and Unit      
settings. We are very much looking forward to 
seeing what their creativity will produce.   

Badge Orders

This is a very busy time at the Support Centre for Sue who not only 
handles all the IFG badge orders but the Girls’ Brigade ones as well. 
Please do your part by getting in your orders in plenty of time. 

New Badge

We have a new “Friendz” badge   
available. You may wish to present 
this to your girls who were at a 
“Friendz” camp this year.

On the Road Again

After training leaders for a new Unit in Christchurch next week I will 
be flying to Auckland to meet with the Board of GBNZ. Then       
Jennifer, Charmayne and I will meet together over three days before 
setting up a trade stand at the Baptist Conference. I will then go 
down to the Bay of Plenty to visit my mother (now 98) and borrow 
the family car to visit the Units I missed on my August trip and to 
catch up with our Stu. I have an overnighter in Wellington before 
arriving back home on the 18th by which time my own church     
(Blenheim Baptist) will be just about ready for leaders’ training for 
their new Unit.



If you have any items you would like me to discuss with the Board or 
you need the support of the Ministry Team in some way please talk 
to us. 

“Faith is where you close your eyes and open your hearts, moving 
beyond the familiar and embracing the unknown …” 

These words are on a photo frame that I picked up at IKEA on my 
recent visit to America. Reminded me of Hebrews 11:1.

Chris Brunt
IFG Ministry Team Convenor


